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Westcott Building

A reception was held in the “Pearl Tyner Alumni Building” in honor of past ARF Presidents, following the Spring 
ARF Board Meeting.  President, Carol Darling prepared delicious and attractive snacks.
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ARF Board Meeting to 
Trade Materials
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It seems as though we educators never get away from a school cal-
endar.  Your Board is no exception.  We closed the 2015-2016 year 
with a meeting welcoming the following new members:  Jim Melton, 
Secretary; Freddie Groomes-McLendon and Genevieve Scott, Schol-
arship; Mary Ann and Ron Braswell and Sue Hall, Friendship.  The 
office of Vice President has been changed to President Elect and Na-
tional Liaison AROHE, and is held by Walter Moore.  Fancy Funk 
remains on the Board as a National Officer of AROHE, The Asso-
ciation of Retirement Organizations in Higher Education.  Follow-
ing the meeting both old and new members were entertained with a 
lovely reception hosted by outgoing President Carol Darling.  

Two weeks later was the Heritage Window Presentation in the Heri-
tage Museum, Dodd Hall.  This beautiful stained glass window hon-
ors all FSU faculty, staff and administrators, and was made possible 
by generous donations of ARF members. 

President Elect Walter Moore has been busy planning for a great Fall 
Kickoff.  Our fall luncheon will be Tuesday, October 4, at the Alumni 
Center Ballroom, beginning at 11:00.  The social hour will be spon-
sored by Edward Jones, and the program is one that will be of interest 
to us all, “Financial Fraud.”

A continued goal that we have for this year is to raise the funding 
for the Bernard and Greta Sliger Scholarship.  When endowed this 
scholarship will be awarded to high quality students within the Presi-
dential Scholar Award Program.  Since Dr. Sliger was the President 
who established FSU’s Association of Retired Faculty, let’s work to get 
this done to honor him.

Did you know that ARF has an office space in the Kellogg Building, 
3rd floor, which can be used by retired faculty who could benefit 
from having an office on campus?  You may request the use of this 
space.  This space is available for one year with continued use based 
on availability.  If you already have other office space on campus, 
please indicate this in your request.  Priority will be given to ARF 
members who do not already have campus office space. Send your 
request to bjoanos17@comcast.net. In applying state your purpose 
for making the request.

In early December, President and Mrs. Thrasher are hosting us for 
a lovely holiday evening at the President’s house. This event will be 
shared with the Faculty Senate and will be a great time to visit with 
colleagues.  

If you have not participated in the delightful tours of campus sched-
uled in February, you are missing a real treat. Special Advisor Max 
Carraway has planned three informative tours that you will not want 
to miss, so sign up early for a reserved seat!

In March, President Elect Walter Moore has planned for the Annual 
Barbeque at the Seminole Reservation.  This will be a special Sonny’s 
lunch attended by brilliant student scholars who will inspire us all.

Before we know it, the May luncheon will be planned and this coming 
school year will come to a close. I ask for your involvement in 
this special Association and ask that you tell other FSU retirees 
what good things that we are doing.  You will find the form to 
use for your fall luncheon reservation and for paying your dues 
on the back page of this journal.  Don’t delay, sign up!

I look forward to seeing you in October, if not before.                         

Betty Lou Joanos, President

MASTER CALENDAR OF EVENTS
Association of  Retired Faculty

The Florida State University
2016 - 2017

	
	 Retiree Journal			 
		  Tuesday – July 12, 2016    
		  (August Issue)

	
	 Board of Directors	 	
		  Tuesday – August 23, 2016
		  2:00 p.m., Cottrell Conference Room
		  FSU Alumni Center

	
	 Support WFSU-TV		
		  TBA - Possible 

	
	 Fall Luncheon			 
		  Tuesday - October 4, 2016
		  Ball Room – Alumni Conference Center
		  11:00 a.m. Social; Noon - Lunch

	
	 Retiree Journal			 
		  Wednesday – October 5, 2016   
		  (December Issue)

	
	 Holiday Celebration		
		  Thursday - December 1, 2016**
		  Location – President’s House
		  Joint Event with Faculty Senate
		  5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m.
		
		  **Dates at this point are suggested.
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	 Torch Awards			 
	 	 TBA

	 Board of Directors	 	
		  Tuesday - January 10, 2017
		  2:00 p.m., Cottrell Conference Room
		  FSU Alumni Center 

	 Nominating Committee		
		  Tuesday – January 10, 2017
		  Following Board of Directors Meeting
		  Cottrell Conference Room
	 					   

	 Retiree Journal	 		
		  Monday – January 22, 2017   
		  (March Issue)

	 Tour of Campus	 		
		  Tuesday – February 14, 2017	
		  University Center – Visitors Center
		  New Buildings and/or Sites
		  10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.

	 Tour of Campus	 		
		  Wednesday – February 15, 2017	
		  University Center – Visitors Center
		  Film School
		  10:00 a.m. – 12:30 p.m.
	
	 Tour of Campus	 		
		  Thursday – February 16, 2017
		  University Center – Visitors Center
		  Athletic Tour
		  10:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.				  
	

	 Board of Directors		
		  Tuesday - March 7, 2017
		  2:00 	 p.m., Cottrell Conference Room
		  FSU Alumni Center
		
	

	
	 Barbecue
		  Wednesday – March 22, 2017**
		  FSU Seminole Reservation
		  11:30 a.m.
		
		  **Dates at this point are suggested.

	 Spring Luncheon			 
		  Tuesday - May 9, 2017 
		  Ball Room – Alumni Conference Center
		  11:00 a.m. Social; Noon – Lunch 

	 Joint Board Meeting		
		  Tuesday – May 16, 2017 
		  2:00 p.m. – Meeting, Cottrell Conference 	
		  room
		  3:00 p.m. – Reception, Pearl Tyner House
		  FSU Alumni Center

	 Exchange of Materials		
		  May 17, 2017 – July 31, 2017  	
		  (Time for exchange of materials from old        	
		  officers to new board members)
		

	

           
                      

Elder Financial Fraud is a topic that should get the 
attention of every member of the Association of Re-
tired Faculty. It will be the topic of the program for 
our fall luncheon. The FSU College of Criminology 
and Criminal Justice, along with Merrill Lynch, have 
recently completed an in-depth exploratory study 
of the riskfactors, protective factors, incidence, and 
circumstances of elder financial exploitation in one 
of the largest retirement communities in the United 
States.
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       Fall Luncheon
FSU ALUMNI Center

Ballroom
Tuesday

October 4, 2016
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Presenting the results of this study will be Thomas G. 
Blomberg, Dean and Sheldon L. Messinger Profes-
sor of Criminology in the College of Criminology and 
Criminal Justice; and Julie Mestre Brancale, a doctoral 
candidate in the College of Criminology and Criminal 
Justice, who is currently writing her dissertation on elder 
financial fraud. Join us to hear their presentation: “Elder 
Financial Fraud in a Large Florida Retirement Commu-
nity.”

As usual, there will be a social hour beginning at 11:00 
a.m., generously sponsored by Kelly Kitchens of Edward 
Jones, whose office is located at 2937 Kerry Forest Park-
way, Suite A-1.  Lunch will be served at noon.  

This issue of Retiree News includes a Dues and Meal 
Reservation form.  PLEASE MAKE YOUR RESERVA-
TION BY SEPTEMBER 27, 2016.  The cost for the 
luncheon will be $22.00.  If you have special dietary 
needs—vegetarian, gluten-free, for example--please let us 
know on your reservation.

Thanks to Matthew Inman of Transportation & Parking 
Services for agreeing again to register our vehicles for on-
campus parking privileges at the luncheon.  If you want 
to register for on-campus parking, be sure to bring your 
FSU Retiree Card, $10.00 in cash or check, and the fol-
lowing information for each vehicle you wish to register:  
make, model, year, color, and license plate.

Finally, thanks to this year’s sterling program commit-
tee:  Larry Gerber, Sherrill Ragans, and Anne Rowe.

I look forward to seeing you at the luncheon.

Walter Moore, President Elect

                                     

The members of the Florida State University Asso-
ciation of Retired Faculty and Staff extend a cordial 
invitation to you to join our organization.  Retirement 
is our time to keep learning and growing.  ARF has a 
simple method for you to stay dynamic and connected 
to your friends and colleagues at FSU – join us!  

Those eligible for membership include any faculty member 
and administrative staff member of the Florida State Universi-
ty and its direct support organization who is retired.  Spouses 
of members and of deceased members are included in this 
eligibility.  Current members of ARF, I ask you to encourage 
your friends that are not members of ARF to join today.  If 
you have recommendations, please contact me and I will be 
happy to follow up and make contact if you wish.

Membership is only $10 per year.  If you join the year you 
retire, membrship is free.  Affiliation with ARF offers at 
least three opportunities a year to keep connections to FSU 
associates open and vital.  At our fall and spring luncheons 
we gather to initiate conversations with new friends or 
renew discussions with old friends.  

Each luncheon also features a stimulating speaker or en-
tertainment from FSU.  In December we gather to meet 
at the President´s House for a  Holiday Gathering with 
friends from across the University.  Those of us who 
have been with ARF  for some time have found these 
activities to be fun and rewarding. 

Embrace and enjoy ARF´s new vitality!  Join or renew 
your membership now, in time for our Fall Luncheon 
(October 4).  Dean Tom Blomberg of Criminology will 
bring graduate students to talk  about a major Criminolo-
gy project on retiree  fraud.  Please see information about 
payment of  dues and/or the luncheon in this edition of 
the ARF Retiree Journal.

Larry Gerber, Chair, Membership Committee 
 lgerber@fsu.edu    

As the Friendship Chair of ARF, I need your help in 
informing me of members who are ill.  I will send a 
“Get Well” card and visit members if requested.  Our 

                

Friendship
News
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“Get Well” card and visit members if requested.  Our 

                

 
members made personal visits during their rehab.  
The Board members are the “extended family” that 
assists members who need our TLC.  If you know 
of anyone who needs such care, please contact me at 
(850)385-6556 at any time.  

Mary Ann Braswell - Friendship Chair, ARF
Email:  mbraswell2@comcast.com

ASSOCIATION OF
   RETIRED FACULTY	
	 MEMORIALS

2016-2017
	   Betty G. Tanner -------------May 3, 2016 
		  Admin & Wife of B. Tanner

	    Betts Haskins -----------------May, 2016 
		  Faculty
	
	    Lincoln Clark -----------------May, 2016 
		  Faculty

	    David John Murphy -----May 18, 2016 	
		  Admin

	    Steve Edwards, Jr. -------May 27, 2016 
		  Faculty Dean

	     Helen E. Shaara ---------June 4, 2016 
		  Wife of Michael Shaara Faculty

          

	

Each

NPR Commentator INA JAFFE 
will make a presentation, 
sponsored by OLLI, on     

Monday, September 19 at Ruby 
Diamond Concert Hall.

This event will be open to the public. Tickets will go on sale 
through the FSU Fine Arts Ticket Office on August 9. Tick-
ets will be $15 each. There will also be Pre-Show Entertain-
ment by the Leon Anderson Jazz Ensemble.
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Ina Jaffe is a veteran NPR correspon-
dent covering the aging of America in 
all its variety. Her stories on Morning 
Edition and All Things Considered have 
focused on older adults’ involvement in 
politics and elections, dating and di-
vorce, work and retirement, fashion and 
sports, as well as issues affecting long 
term care and end of life choices.



Please nominate anyone who might be interested 
in becoming a member of the ARF Board of Di-
rectors.  The nominating committee will meet in 
January to determine the slate of officers for 2016-
2017.  Elected positions that are open include 
President Elect, Secretary, Treasurer, and At-Large 
Board Member.  A nominee needs to be a member 
in good standing of the Association and has agreed 
to be a candidate for office.  If you have any ques-
tions about the roles of Board Members, please 
check our website:  http:// http://retiredfaculty.
fsu.edu.  Send your nominations by December 1 
to Carol Darling, Past President and Nominating 
Committee Chair (cdarling@fsu.edu).

                                                   
ARF Barbeque at  

the Seminole       
Reservation
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Nominations: ARF 
Board of Directors



 

 

Esther Harrison & Tom McCaleb

Dorothy & Russ Johnsen

Austin Westergom & Natalie 
Jones

Retiree Journal 7
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Lisa Liseno

Charles Nam
Georges Weatherly, Betty Lou Joanos 

& Tamara Alagova

Marie Cowart & Tom Denmark

Jill Adams & Doris Henderson 

Florence Ashbey & Jolie Frketic 
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Britt Poulson & Burt Altman Calvin & Rose  Zongker Tonya Harris & Janice Hartwell

Karen Laughlin Spence Purnell, Betty Lou Joanos & 
Brian Austin Westergom

Elaine Cancalon, Annie Biske & 
Natalie Jones

Kathy McWilliams Jenny & John Bryant
Don & Patsy Rapp
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Larry Gerber, Walter Moore & Max 
Carraway

Jim Melton & Tom Harrison
Marian Moore, Sherrill Ragans & 

Lynda McCaleb

Spence Purnell Tom & Sherry Hart Neddy & De Witt Sumners
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Students Extraordinaire

President-Elect, Betty Lou Joanos introduced the 
program.  For the past several years ARF has invited 
undergraduate scholars and graduate scholars to at-
tend the Barbeque as our guests.

This year we had the Sliger Presidential Scholarship 
recipient, another outstanding Presidential Scholar, 
and two students from the Graduate Fellows Society. 

The attendees at the ARF Barbecue were thrilled to 
meet four amazing students that were brought by 
Karen Laughlin, Dean of Undergraduate Studies and 
Lisa Liseno, Assistant Dean of the Graduate School. 
After being introduced by their respective deans, 
each student made a brief statement about their time 
at FSU and what they have accomplished. Many of 
our ARF members commented on how impressed 
they were with these students.

Karen Laughlin, Dean of Undergraduate Studies 

The undergraduate students were part of the Presiden-
tial Scholars Program, which invests in undergraduate 
students with extraordinary potential to be the trans-
formational leaders of their generation. The award is 
the premier undergraduate merit scholarship at Florida 
State University. It provides four years of support and 
is open to high school seniors who are admitted into the 
Florida State University Honors Program. The Presi-
dential Scholars form a community of critical and in-
novative thinkers who are using their talents to make 
meaningful contributions to society. The program is 
highly competitive, open to all disciplines, and pro-
vides access to the best Florida State University has to 
offer our students.

Brian Austin Westergom

Natalie Jones

Retiree Journal 10
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The students accompanying Dean Laughlin were 
Natalie Jones, who has a triple major in Biology, Art 
History, and Japanese and is from Tallahassee Florida 
and Brian Austin Westergom (who goes by Austin), 
an Economics major from Sebring Florida.  It should 
be noted that Austin is the recipient of the Sliger 
Presidential Scholarship.  It was awarded to Austin 
for 2015-2016, and helped him realize his dream of 
studying abroad in London with FSU’s Internation-
al Programs.  We have put a hold on awarding any 
further Sliger Scholarships until we have increased 
the base of that fund to reach endowment level. So, 
please keep sending in your contributions for the 
Sliger Presidential Scholarship Award.

The Fellows Society is Florida State University’s 
graduate fellowship society that brings together the 
university’s outstanding graduate students who hold 
competitive university-wide and prestigious exter-
nal fellowships for the purpose of interdisciplinary 
discourse. The mission of the Fellows Society is to 
recognize and advance academic excellence at the 
graduate level by developing leadership skills, pro-
moting interactions among fellows from multiple 
disciplines, encouraging service to the university and 
community, and developing an interdisciplinary net-
work of scholars. Activities include monthly research 
sharing sessions, an annual President’s Social, the 
spring Fellows Forum, and a fall induction ceremony 
and networking session. 

The two graduate students who accompanied Assis-
tant Dean Liseno to the reception included Jolie Fr-
ketic who as a doctoral student in Industrial Engineer-
ing from Mt. Dora Florida holds the Adelaide Wilson 
Fellowship. Spence Purnell is a master’s student in 
Public Administration from Bradenton, Florida and 
holds the Gubernatorial Fellowship.

It was very exciting to hear from these students and 
hope that ARF members can attend the barbecue next 
year to hear from four more students.  It is great to see 
their enthusiasm and commitment to their academic 
programs and Florida State University.

Carol Darling, Past President

Lisa Liseno, Assistant Dean of the Graduate School

Jolie Frketic

Spence Purnell
Retiree Journal 11
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Spring Luncheon

Betty Lou Joanos, Janet Wells & Billie Jones

Tom & Esther Harrison Marion Moore & Florence Ashley

Lynda & Tom McCaleb
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GeorgesWeatherly & Tamara Alagova Jim Joanos & Leo Sandon

Vasken & Sharon Hagopian Ron & Jenny Blazek
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Michel & Lauren Ormsby Jim & Liz Smith

Nancy & Robert Fichter Ruth Pryor
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Nancy Turner & Sue Hall Tonya Harris & Jim Melton

Doris Henderson & Ivy Mitchell Sarah Coakley & Sherrill Ragans
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Russ & Dorothy Johnsen

Natholyn Harris, Sally Gandy & Kay 
Grise

De Witt & Neddy Sumners

Kathy McWilliams
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Mike Launer & Scott Atwell
Tom & Sherry Hart

Marilyn Young & Carol Darling

Fanchon Funk & Freddie Groomes-McClendon
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Penny Gilmer & Marilyn Young

Gordon & JoAnn LaMaster

Carol Keyes & Bobby Bacon

Tom Knowles
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Patsy & Don Rapp Martin & Rae Roeder

Joan Macmillan Paul Halperin Charles Nam
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Margaret-Ray Kemper, Kirby Kemper & Sharon Hagopian
Ron & Mary Ann Braswell

Genevieve Scott, Max Carraway & Carol Deloach
Shirley Marshall
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Calvin & Rose Zongker

Marilyn & Dale Lick

Representatives of  FAMU, FSU & TCC Retirement Faculty
Bill Tucker (FAMU Retirement Association President), Carol Darling (FSU 

Retirement Association President) and Ysonde Jensen (TCC 
Retirement Association Representative)
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Stained Glass Window
Dedication

The Association of Retired Faculty stained-glass window in the Heritage Museum commemo-
rates FSU’s current and retired faculty, staff, and administrators.
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The Association of Retired Faculty at Florida State Uni-
versity presented a stained-glass window commemorat-
ing the dedication of the institution’s current and retired 
faculty, staff and administrators during a ceremony June 
6. The window, which is installed in the university’s 
Heritage Museum in Dodd Hall, depicts figures repre-
senting a diversity of academic disciplines, gender, race 
and age.

The idea for the window came from the late Fred
Standley, a retired English professor who served as 
president of the Association of Retired Faculty in 2007-
2008.

“Fred was known as a champion of faculty governance, 
for advancing women and minorities and for his gener-
ous treatment of all people,” said Carol Darling, the 
Association’s Past President and a retired professor of 
family and child sciences.

Standley chaired the association’s original committee 
that was tasked with developing the idea into a reality 
by working with artists from the university’s Master 
Craftsman Studio. That committee consisted of Max 
Carraway, Marie Cowart, Tonya Harris, Michael Launer, 
Anne Rowe and Nancy Turner.

Beautiful music for the Reception
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“After Fred’s death a year and a half ago, we carried on 
with the original committee’s vision of a window that 
represented our organization in its acknowledgement of 
faculty, staff and administrators,”  said Carol Darling, 
the Association’s Past President.  

Darling thanked the Master Craftsman Studio artisans 
who created the window: Juan Comas, Karen Pritzl and 
Sarah Coakley, the studio’s public relations director and 
glass artist. She also thanked the members of the asso-
ciation who contributed money to pay for the window.

During the ceremony, Rowe, a retired English profes-
sor and former dean of the faculties, read the window’s 
inscription plaque: “Gift of the Association of Retired 
Faculty: A tribute envisioned by and, in large part, 
brought to fruition by Professor Fred L. Standley.”

In presenting the window to the university, retired music 
Professor Jayne Standley remembered her husband’s 
commitment to the association.

“He retired at age 70 and said he was going to miss 
teaching but was going to be so happy to give up com-
mittee work. And what’s the first thing he did? Joined 
the Association of Retired Faculty,” Jayne Standley said.
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“We discussed many times that Florida State is a unique 
and wonderful educational opportunity for our young 
people, and it’s the people of FSU that are so commit-
ted to ensuring that each one has a quality educational 
experience,” she said.

The association’s window is one of 35 stained-glass 
windows that commemorate various people, clubs and 
milestones from the institution’s history.

Each window was designed and created by the Master 
Craftsman Studio, a unique auxiliary of the university’s 
Facilities Department. The studio serves numerous 
campus departments, creating a wide range of artistic 
objects that beautify the Florida State campus. FSU 
students who work for the studio have opportunities to 
hone their artistic crafts while learning the business of 
running a professional art studio.

Carol Darling & Max Carraway

Betty Lou Joanos & Mary Pankowski

Joe Grzywacz & Florence Ashley

Ro

Rose Zongker & Fanchon Funk

Janet Kitsner & Anne Rowe
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Susan Fiorito & President Thrasher

Marian Moore

Walter Moore & Larry Gerber

        Genevieve Scott

Jane Standley 

Tom Harrieson, Esther Harrison, & Jim Melton
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also served as Associate Vice President for Academic 
Affairs since October 2012. Her major administrative 
responsibilities as Associate Vice President involved 
interdisciplinary hiring initiatives, development of 
academic programs and activities to enhance students’ 
career readiness, and preparation of the university’s 
annual accountability and work plan reports.

Dean of the College of 
Business

Dr. Michael D. Hartline became the sixth dean of the 
College of Business on April 1, 2016. As dean, he is 
committed to improving academic programs, enhanc-
ing the student experience, and moving the college 
into the Top 25. In addition to playing a major role in 
securing a $100 million gift from Jan Moran and the 
Jim Moran Foundation, he worked with development 
staff to raise roughly $54 million for the college and 
led the college’s new building campaign.

Before assuming his current position of dean, he 
served as interim dean for nine months. Prior to that 
position, he was associate dean for Strategic Initiatives 
and the Charles A. Bruning Professor of Business Ad-
ministration.

Greg Beaumont & Todd Adams

Vice President for Faculty     
Development and 

Advancement

Dr. Janet Kistner was appointed Vice President for 
Faculty Development and Advancement on April 8, 2016 
after serving as interim since January 2015. She 

P

Administrative 
Up-date 
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Dean of the FAMU-FSU 
College of Engineering

Dr. J. Murray Gibson was named Dean of the 
FAMU-FSU College of Engineering on July 1, 2016 
by FAMU Provost Marcella David and FSU Provost 
Sally McRorie.

Dr. Gibson is the founding dean of Northeastern Uni-
versity’s College of Science. While at Northeastern, 
in collaboration with Faculty and staff, he was instru-
mental in helping the College raise $26 million in phil-
anthropic funds over five years. Gibson also worked 
with faculty to raise annual research funding by 50 
percent and during his tenure the University moved up 
25 points in national rankings.

Prior to his role as founding dean, he served as a profes-
sor in one of the nation’s top 10 engineering schools, 
the University of Illinois at Urbana-Champaign.

Dean of the College of Law

Erin O’Hara O’Connor, JD, has been named the 
Dean of the College of Law after a national search. She 
joined Florida State University on July 1, 2016.

Dean O’Connor comes to Florida State University from 
Vanderbilt University where she served as the Milton R. 
Underwood Chair in Law and director of graduate stud-
ies for the Ph.D. Program in Law and Economics at Van-
derbilt’s law school. At Vanderbilt, Dean O’Connor also 
served as the FedEx Professor of Law (2010-2011), as-
sociate dean for academic affairs (2008 TO 2010), and 
director of the Law and Human Behavior Program (2007-
2010).

She has held positions at Northwestern University School 
of Law, Georgetown University Law Center, George Ma-
son University School of Law, Clemson University and 
University of Chicago Law School.

Interim Dean of the College of 
Social Sciences
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Dr. Timothy (Tim) Chapin was named Interim Dean 
of the College of Social Sciences on May 6, 2016.

Dr. Timothy Chapin, a professor in the Department of Urban 
and Regional Planning has served as the college’s associate 
dean for development since 2014. He joined the college in 
1999 as an assistant professor in the Department of Urban and 
Regional Planning and served as department chair from 2008 
to 2014.

In 2013, the Academic ranking of World Universities in So-
cial Sciences ranked FSU’s programs 19th among U.S. public 
institutions and best in the state of Florida.

Office of the Provost
Assistant Vice President

Dr. Joseph (Joe) S. O’Shea was named Assistant 
Vice President in the Office of the Provost on June 6, 2016. 
In this role, Joe will focus on implementing and scaling high 
impact practices for student success, preeminence and perfor-
mance related metrics, and other duties as assigned.

Dr. O’Shea served as the Director of Florida State Univer-
sity’s Center for Undergraduate Research and Academic En-
gagement.

He received a BA in philosophy and social sciences from 
Florida State University, where he served as the student body 
president and a university trustee. A Truman and Rhodes 
Scholar, he has a master’s degree in comparative social policy 
and a Ph.D. in education from the University of Oxford.

Assistant Provost

Mr. Paul Harlacher was named Assistant Provost 
on December 4, 2015 in the Office of the Provost.

Paul has worked with Florida State University for 15 
years in the Division of Finance and Administration, 
and most recently as the Associate Director for the 
University Business Administrators, which supported 
various academic units.

As Assistant Provost, Paul advises the Provost re-
garding budgeting and fiscal matters for the Division 
of Academic Affairs. His position also supports the 
Provost with the Board of Trustees Academic Affairs 
Committee as well as the Board of Governors Counsel 
of Academic Vice Presidents.

He received a BA in Finance and a Master’s in busi-
ness Administration from Florida State University. 
Paul is also an online mentor for the College of Busi-
ness courses in Accounting and Entrepreneurship.
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Survey: Providing Critical Data on Emeriti 
Value

The latest report of UC emeriti activity from all UC campuses again proves to be an effective tool in documenting 
the continuing value of emeriti to their campus, the UC system and the state of California.
 
The Council of University of California Emeriti Associations (CUCEA), an organization composed of represen-
tatives from the Emeriti Associations of its older nine UC campuses has, as one of its primary goals, fostering 
supportive relations not only among its member associations, but also among all levels of the University’s gover-
nance to benefit the teaching, research and service missions of the University of California.

As well, 537 UC emeriti reported that they had been selected for an honor, award or other recognition, with 197 
receiving honors in the category of “lifetime achievement;” and 42 were awarded the status of Fellow by their col-
leagues in academic and professional societies. Many in the creative arts had taken part in musical performances, 
most on multiple occasions, while others were involved in theater arts or completed fiction, poetry, or biographi-
cal projects. Within the Health Sciences, 52% of respondents indicated that they had maintained their licenses to 
practice and 29% were still doing clinical work. Perhaps of even greater importance is the fact that more than 700 
participants had been involved as mentors to UC students.
 
These findings are compelling. All of their accomplishments act as independent validations of the claims the 
UC makes about the excellence of its faculty. They illustrate that for hundreds of UC emeriti, in spite of formal 
retirement, their work and dedication to scholarship, their campus and productivity continues. Perhaps the most 
remarkable finding is that hundreds of UC emeriti remain engaged in their research and writing even 15-20 years 
after retirement.
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AROHE would like to suggest that obtaining and documenting 
the accomplishments of their emeriti and retirees should help 
all colleges and universities to understand the importance of 
continuing the engagement, services and support of this popula-
tion.

Reminder:  Dates for the AROHE 2016 Biennial Conference , 
hosted by the University of Washington Retirees Association, 
Seattle:  August 14-16. 
 http://arohe.org/2016-conference-details

Please contact - Fanchon “Fancy” Funk (850-575-7908; 
ffunk@fsu.edu), National AROHE Board Member,  for more 
information.

Florida State University Landscaping and Nursery Department
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Robert Scott Cisson, ASLA 
Director of Grounds & Landscape Operations

Scott Cisson has been with FSU Grounds since 2008. He provides oversight and direction of the 
Grounds Maintenance, Landscaping, Solid Waste Management and Athletic Grounds operations. He 
plans and coordinates the grounds/landscaping services needed for new construction and renovation 
plans. He develops and implements policies and procedures to establish constraints and controls relat-
ing to the services and activities of the Grounds department. Mr. Cisson prepares and monitors the an-
nual Grounds budget. He previously directed the activities of the Grounds and Landscaping at Arizona 
State University (1986-2008). Mr. Cisson has a Master’s Degree in Landscape Architecture from the 
University of Arkansas and 26 years of experience as a Landscape Architect.

Anton Sonkin 
Assistant Director of Grounds & Landscape Operations

Anton Sonkin has been with FSU Grounds since 2010 acting as a consultant in plan review of campus 
landscape development, initiating projects as well as working on assigned ones, and looking for oppor-
tunities to improve the landscape architecture of the campus. He prepares specifications for landscape 
projects, cost estimates for proposed improvements and make recommendations for improving unac-
ceptable areas of campus. He serves as department liaison and technical specialist on new construction 
projects. He prepares guidelines for design and implementation of landscape architecture projects. He 
participates as an advisor and technical specialist in onsite inspections prior to University acceptance. 
Oversees and resolves problems. Schedule and monitor progress of internal projects, coordinate for op-
timum production in areas of content, personnel and cost. He has a Bachelor’s of Science in Landscape 
Architecture from Arizona State University (1995).Mr. Sonkin has 15 years of experience and has 12 
years experience as a Registered Landscape Architect in the state of Arizona.

http://www.CUCEA.ucsd.edu
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1979-80 Griffith Pugh	
1980-81 Virgil Strickland
1981-82 Frank Allen
1982-83 Jack Swartz
1983-84 Fay Kirtland
1984-85 Claude Flory	
1985-86 Sara Srygley
1986-87 Ivan Johnson	            
1987-88 Janet Wells
1988-89 Wiley Housewright
1989-90 Tom Lewis
1990-91 Daisy Flory
1991-92 Maurice Vance
1992-93 Ruth Rockwood
1993-94 Gene Tanzy
1994-95 Jessie Warden
1995-96 Jack Swartz
1996-97 Katherine Hoffman
1997-98 Heinz Luebkemann
1998-99 Julia Goldstein
1999-00 Gideon Jones
2000-01 Betty Piccard
2001-02 Bob Spivey
2002-03 Jane Love
2003-04 Wayne Schroeder
2004-05 Nancy Smith Fichter
2005-06 Calvin Zongker
2006-07 Fanchon Funk
2007-08 Fred Standley
2008-09 Marie Cowart
2009-10 Max Carraway
2010-11 Sandra Rackley
2011-12 De Witt Sumners
2012-13 Tonya Harris
2013-14 Anne Rowe
2014-15 Leo Sandon
2015-16 Carol Darling

DUES AND MEAL RESERVATION FORM / SCHOLARSHIP CONTRIBUTION REMINDER
You may use this form for three purposes:  1) to pay your ARF dues for 2016-2017;  2) to make your reservation(s) for the (Tuesday)
October 4th Luncheon; 3) Voluntarily contribute to the Scholarship Funds (PLEASE MAKE SEPARATE CHECKS FOR EACH CON-
TRIBUTION - THEY WILL BE DEPOSITED DIRECTLY TO THE FOUNDATION).  Dues are $10  per person and $15  per household.  
The cost of the Luncheon is $22 per person.  PLEASE SEND YOUR LUNCHEON RESERVATION BY Septembr 27, 2016.

Have you moved recently?  Yes__   No __   When did you retire? ______   Are you a new Member?____

Name_________________________________________       			                                                  PAYMENT

Address_______________________________________       New Retirees are complimentary            Amount

___________________________________________      ARF Dues: $15 per household/$10 per person                ____________

Telephone ___________________ 	                                    ARF Luncheon:  Number @ $22       ______                  ____________
                                                                                  
                                                                                             Special dietary needs____________________________
E-mail Address _________________________________                                         

                                                                                                                    TOTAL ENCLOSED:  $ ____________

Voluntary Contribution to ARF (make a separate check to the FSU Foundation & write ARF in the subject line at the lower left of 
your check)
Voluntary Contribution for Southern Scholarship Foundation  (make a separate check to the FSU Foundation & write SSF in 
the subject line at the lower left of your check)
Bernie Sliger Scholarship (make a separate check to the FSU Foundation & write Bernie Sliger Scholarship in the subject line at 
the lower left of your check)

Make Membership and Luncheon checks payable to “ARF”.  Send form and payment to:
Tom McCaleb

3037 Godfrey Place
Tallahassee, Fl.  32309-2115
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